
From the Executive Director 

Dear Friends of New Beginnings,  

Each and every day, young people in need come to our programs and 

find a safe place to make a fresh start. As an organization, we continue to 

change and grow just like the youth we serve.  

This year we launched the $1.25 million Campaign for a New Beginning 

to renovate our new agency headquarters and expanded Youth Outreach 

Drop-In Center in Lewiston. The generosity of our staff, board, and the 

community will allow more of Maine’s most vulnerable youth to come in 

out of the cold and find caring adults waiting to help at the new center.  

While we look to the future, we also prepare to celebrate our history with 

our shelter’s 35th anniversary in 2015! The shelter continues to change 

young people’s lives every day, just as it has daily since opening in 1980.  

In 2014, over 700 children, teens, young adults, and families were able to 

start building a brighter future because of supporters like you.  

Thank you so much for making their new beginnings possible.       

                    Robert Rowe, Executive Director 
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New Beginnings has improved the    

lives of Maine’s homeless youth and           

families in crisis since 1980.   

We believe all youth deserve to feel safe 

and have a healthy & stable adulthood.   

Thank you for supporting our work. 

Success by the Numbers 

I never had people in my life  

that cared about me.  

New Beginnings New Beginnings   

gives me hopegives me hope…  

I have a good future  

ahead of me now. 

 436 Main Street, Lewiston, ME 04240        207-795-4077        www.newbeginmaine.org  

13,403 
Nights of housing where youth 

were safe and off the streets 

13,212 
Meals served at the Shelter and 

Outreach Drop-In Center 

1,754 
Contacts via street outreach in 

urban and rural communities 

741 
Youth and families served this 

year by New Beginnings 

477 
Youth and young adults helped   

at our Lewiston Drop-In Center 

153 
Teens stayed at our 24-hour   

Shelter from throughout Maine  

75  
% of youth served reunified with 

family or acquired safe housing 

62 
Youth gained life skills in our 

transitional living apartments 

38 
People accessed Home to Stay 

permanent housing assistance 

Funded in part by the State of Maine and U.S. Departments of Health and Human Services, Family & Youth Services Bureau, Housing and Urban Development, and the United Way. 

http://newbeginmaine.org/building-campaign/
http://newbeginmaine.org/


Emergency Shelter 

Since 1980, our youth shelter has been a safe 

haven 365 days a year for young people with 

no place to go.  Ours is the last remaining 

shelter in Maine licensed to provide 24 hour 

care for children and teens, and can serve up 

to 12 young people ages 12-19 at a time. In 

2014, 153 youth got the shelter, meals, case 

management, educational support, life skills, 

and recreation they needed in a supportive 

home-like environment. 75% of the youth that 

utilized the shelter were able to either reunify 

with family or go on to our TLP or another 

permanent placement.  

In addition to emergency shelter, we provide 

24-hour phone referrals and family mediation 

that can prevent homelessness. All full-time 

staff were trained in facilitating family media-

tion this year with funding from the Simmons 

Foundation. Mediation is available to families 

in crisis, even if their teen does not stay at the 

shelter. 75% of youth participating in family 

mediation were able to return home, and 80% 

of them did not need a repeat shelter stay.   

Community Services: Prevention & Education 

For 20 years, our HIV Prevention Program has helped youth reduce 

their risk. Maine’s legislature restored the Department of Education 

funds for our HIV prevention program this year, allowing us to train 

teachers and youth workers from across Maine in best practices for 

working with youth at high risk for HIV, and with youth who are gay, 

lesbian, bisexual, and transgender.  

Our Prevention Educator lead 47 HIV prevention groups for 98 youth 

in our shelter this year, along with implementing the PowerSource 

curriculum to help youth better recognize and manage their emotions. 

By the end of the year, 140 youth from all of New Beginnings’ pro-

grams had participated in at least one of the 112 PowerSource groups 

provided. Evaluation of the program’s effectiveness is underway with 

John T. Gorman Foundation support.   

The Educational Support Program continued a 2nd year of connecting 

homeless youth with education and the love of learning.  In 2014, our 

Education Specialist helped 68 youth with assessments, education or 

work goals, and tutoring. Summer expeditionary learning had shelter 

youth planning 11 field trips to locations across southern Maine. An 

expanded collaboration with College 4 ME Androscoggin introduced 

the CHOICES career exploration software. The Dot Larrabee Fund 

awarded $1,200 in scholarships to youth pursuing their education. 

Outreach & Drop-In Center 

The Outreach program provides a life-line for 

youth who are low-income, living in unstable  

circumstances, or homeless.  Our staff connected 

with over 1,700 youth in 2014 – on the streets, in 

the woods, libraries, corner stores, parks, or at 

schools – to offer emergency supplies, a listening 

ear, and info about how to get food and shelter in 

Franklin, Kennebec, and Androscoggin counties.  

This year 477 youth ages 14-21 came to our Drop-

In Center in Lewiston for a safe place off the 

streets to get food and supplies, use a phone or 

computer, and enjoy recreational activities. Of 

those youth, 165 chose to work closely with an 

outreach worker to make changes in their lives.  

This individualized support is essential for young 

people that have often not been engaged with 

education, employment, or their families, and 

may have substance use or mental health issues.   

In 2014, our housing referral program, Home to 

Stay, also helped 38 people (homeless adults and 

their children) rapidly access permanent housing. 

 

I learned to be much more confident 

making 

decisions             

for  

myself. 

New Beginnings            

Programs 

Transitional Living Program (TLP) 

The Transitional Living Program offers a long-term housing option for 

homeless youth that includes the essential, real-life experiences with    

education, household management, employment, and personal growth 

that teens need to successfully transition to adulthood. Youth ages 16-21 

can live for up to 18 months in our supervised group living or independent 

apartments in Androscoggin, Franklin, and Kennebec counties. Our TLP 

combines stable housing, supportive group activities, and knowledgeable 

staff to help youth and young adults learn to successfully live on their own.  

In 2014, 62 homeless youth accessed 7,729 nights of safe transitional 

housing, along with life skills education, adventure challenge programs, 

and caring adult support to achieve their goals. 82% of TLP youth made 

progress toward their diploma or GED in 2014. 

There is no way  

I would be  

where I am now  

without the  

help of New  

Beginnings. 
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How You Can Help 

Chris Ferguson,      

President 

Ed Desgrosseilliers,           

Vice President 

Vicki Stuart,°       

Treasurer 

Peggy McRae,         

Secretary 

 

 

 

° Ended service 2014 

* Nominee for 2015  

Alex Beggs 

Danylle Carson* 

Gina Catterson° 

Melissa Farrington* 

Dan Gagnon* 

Jared Golden* 

Lorna Healey°  

Sara Holt* 

Sandy Nesin 

Elaine Runyon* 

Molly Watson Shukie 

Ted Small°  

Volunteer 
Cook a meal, spruce up a building, tutor   

a youth, or join a Board committee 

Sponsor 
Host a fundraiser, hold a donation drive, 

or support one of our events 

Visit 
Come see our new building or schedule     

a tour of our program sites 

Give 
Help homeless youth with a secure gift 

today at www.newbeginmaine.org  

Advisors 

David Dubord 

Meg Greene 

Ellen Hargreaves 

Dot Larrabee 

Kathryn Low 

Joan Macri 

Lillian O’Brien 

Tina Penney 

Darby Ray 

Dr. Chandra Sasseville 

 

Financial Overview 

2014 Annual Budget was $2,492,802 
General operating budget does not include building campaign 

Expenses 

Revenue 

HUD 

FEMA 

USDA 

Maine Care 

Runaway and 
Homeless Youth Act 

54% 

State                

MSHA 

Maine  

Depts. of: 

     Education 

     Corrections 

Health & Human Services 

39%    

Federal       

5% Donations and  

           Foundations 
2% 

United  
Way 

Transitional 
Living Program 

36%                

21%                20%                

19% 

4%      
Community 
Services   

Emergency  
Shelter  

Program 

Administration 
and Fundraising 

Outreach 
Program 

I know                 I know                   

I’ll be ready to          I’ll be ready to            

  live on my own,          live on my own,            

    because of how much because of how much   

          New Beginnings                New Beginnings                  

              has helped me.has helped me.  

http://newbeginmaine.org/


New Beginnings  

2014 Donors 
 

Advanced MicroSystems 

Abdifatah Ahmed 

Tracy Allen 

Lori Allen 

Mr. & Mrs. Carl Anderson 

Androscoggin Bank 

Androscoggin Valley  

 Board of Realtors 

Anonymous 

Ian Ashland 

Atlantic Charitable Fund 

Nancy Audet 

Austin Associates 

Marc & Elizabeth Ayotte 

Richard & Shirley Babb 

Bangor Savings Foundation 

Judith Barker 

Dan Barker 

Barrett Family Fund of the 

 ME Community Foundation 

Bates College employees 

Marcia Baxter & Bruce Damon 

Richard Beal 

Ms. Pauline Beale 

Darcie Beaudin 

Alex Beggs 

Bruce  & Pamela Bell 

Ryan Bergman 

Berry Dunn employees 

Lauren Berube 

Steve Bien 

Bilodeau Insurance, Lewiston 

Tami Bilodeau 

Frederick & Janet Bishop 

Merrill Bittner & Nancy Noppa 

Ira Bittues & Tom Reynolds 

Jerry Blodgett &  

  Deborah Miller 

Ann & Osmond Bonsey 

Susan Boulanger 

Karen Bronk & Peter Driscoll  

Jeanne & Robin Brooks 

Sonia & Charlie Buck 

Budget Document  

  Technology 

Gail & Ron Bussiere 

Camden National Bank staff 

James & Maryellen Carney   

Marian & Chip Carney 

John Carney 

Gerry Caron 

Jacqui & Roger Caron   

Dom & Lucille Casavant 

Center Street Dental 

Central Maine Credit Union 

Tammy Champagne 

Chapman Trucking 

Cindy & Richard Charloff 

Ned Chester 

Cindy Chickering 

Clark Insurance 

Kitsie & Edmund Claxton 

John Cleveland 

Rhonda Cobb 

Carole Cole 

Mr. & Mrs. Ruben Cornelius 

Jane Costlow & David Das 

Kristin Courtemanche 

Grayling Cunningham 

Joan & Jude Cyr 

Dag's Bait & Sport Goods Inc. 

John & Jane Daly 

Eduardo Daranyi 

John & Caroline Davison 

Lissa Day 

Dead River Company 

Normand & Lauretta Demers 

Kati Denham 

Ed & Shelia Desgrosseilliers 

Mark & Kelly  

  Desgrosseilliers 

Benjamin Detroy 

Carol Dilley & John Casey 

Celine Dodge 

Dominion Foundation  

Lacey Donle &  

  Justin Liudvinaitis 

Stacey Doray 

Paul & Neria Douglass 

Downeast Pension Services 

Rita Doyon-Cone 

Gosselin & Dubord 

Ray & Suzanne Duchette  

Dan Dumont 

Patricia Dunn 

Jane Dwinell 

East Richardson  

  Rod & Gun Club 

Sandra Eaton 

Eggemoggin Reach Friends 

Martin Eisenstein &  

  Gunilla Qvarfordt 

William Eldridge 

Electricity Maine 

Joey Emond 

Lisa Evans 

Larry & Bonnie Faiman 

Eileen Fair 

John Farley 

Hannah & Zach Farrington 

Irving Faunce & Jan Collins 

Laura Faure 

Christopher Ferguson 

Mark & Sheila Ferguson 

1st Universalist Auburn, UU 

Geri Fitzgerald 

Karen Foster 

Julie & Michael Fralich  

Emilie Francine-Ward 

Vicki Ann Frawley 

Raymond Frechette 

Mary & Norman Gagnon 

Bruce & Lindy Gallup 

Estate of Anna H. Geiger 

KC Geiger 

Claire Gelinas &  

  Deborah Crump 

Renee Giasson 

Robert & Beverly Giguere 

Charles & Debra Gill  

GM Morin Enterprises 

John T. Gorman Foundation 

Paul & Joanne Gosselin 

Cindy & Linda Greathouse 

Meg Greene &  

  Dana Bourgeois 

Thomas Griffin 

Catherine & David Griffiths 

Brent & Carol Hagen 

Cynthia Halliday 

Russell Hammond 

Jeffrey & Diane Handler 

Woody & Bobbie Hanstein 

Melinda & Ralph Harder 

Judith Head & Michael Jones 

Lorna & John Healey   

Claire Herbert &  

  Mary Kay Weisenberger 

Lois Hefferman 

Roberta & Nathaniel  

  Hefferman 

Jim & Jill Helmkamp 

Sandra Henderson 

Lana W. Herring 

Rebecca Herzig 

Thom Hoffman 

Christine Holden 

Frederick & Nancy Holler 

Joseph & Susan Horton 

Bethany Hunt 

Mary Hunter & Jim Parakilas 

Sandy & Michael Irish 

William Johnson 

Mary Jones 

Emily & David Kane 

Lynne Kaplowitz & Jim Bean 

Steven Kelly 

Bruce Kenney & Ana Lazar 

Lauren King 

Katherine Kittridge 

Kristine Kittridge 

Karin Koenig 

Ginny & John Kvochak 

Kathi Kyes 

L+A Fund 

Fern Labbe 

Jean Labrecque 

Dorothea & Maurice LaBrie 

Laurier & Christine LaChance 

Lake Region Appraisal Svcs. 

Next Level Business  

  Coaching/Kurk Lalemand 

Lambert Coffin  

   Sunshine Fund 

Karen Lane 

Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Lanois 

Cathy Laplante 

Dorothy Larrabee 

Owen Larrabee &  

  Melissa Albertson 

Victoria Larson 

Rachel Lawley 

Jane Lazgin 

Susan & Fergus Lea 

Fergus Casey Lea 

Patrick & Claudia Lea 

Jody Leary 

Lee Auto Malls 

Gerald & Kristen Leedom 

Constance Lemieux 

Sandra Leone 

William LePage 

Emanuel & Pauline A.  

  Lerner Foundation 

Lewis Auto Sales 

Lewiston Friends Meeting 

Agnes M. Lindsay Trust 

Dana & Katherine Little 

Allan & Mary Lobozzo 

Kathy & Bill Low 

Walter & Linda Lunt 

Julie Lunt-Farley &  

  Jason Farley 

Jim Lysen & Susann Pelletier 

Mr. & Mrs. Roderick Macinnes 

Joan Macri 

Marc & Jenifer Madore 

Daniel & Vicki Madore 

Maine Association of  

  Realtors Foundation 

Maine Community  

  Foundation 

Maine Family FCU 

MainStreet Foundation 

Virginia Marczak 

John Markoe 

Rick & Jane Marsh 

Stephen Marsters 

James Marston 

Ethan May 

Joan May 

Brenda McCannell 

Barbara J. McGuan 

Barbara McGuire 

Margaret McRae 

Mary McRae 

Mechanics Savings Bank 

Mary Mills 

Wendy Mitchell 

Kevin Mitchell 

Maria & Richard Mockler 

Jayna Moloney 

Mike Mooney &  

  Nancy Brown-Mooney 

Tim & Donna Mooney 

Rosie & James Moreau 

Michelle Morin 

Lillian Morin 

Chip & Jane Morrison 

Marjorie Muise 

Mr. & Mrs. Stephan Myers 

Lee & Linda Myles 

Narragansett Number One 

Neokraft Signs 

Charles Nero &  

  Baltasar Fra-Molinero 

Sandy Nesin & Jason Bird 

NextGeneration Foundation 

Georgia Nigro &  

  Rob Farnsworth 

Chrissy & Tim Noble 

Dick & Maryann Norcross 

North Turner Presbyterian 

Northeast Bank, Maine 

Lillian T. O'Brien 

Keiko Ofuji 

Dr. Lawrence Oliver 

Dr. Kurt Oswald 

Ovation Fundraising Counsel 

Oxford Networks 

Louis & Katrina Page 

Melanie Paggioli 

Virginia Parent 

Deb Parent 

Bryan Parfitt 

Paul, Weiss, Rifkind, Wharton,  

  and Garrison Fund 

Matthew Pavis 

Marc Pellerin & Patsy Roy 

Larry & Joyce Pelletier 

Tina Penney 

Ralph Perry &  

 Mary Louise Seldenfleur 

Amanda & Scott Peters 

Webster & Cynthia Pierce 

Jody Pierce Glover &  

  Bob Glover 

Bethany Pike 

Pine Tree Gypsy's 

Marcy Plavin 

Priscilla Pobe 

Stephanie Pomerleau 

Paul Potvin 

John & Jane Poulin 

Jane P. Pringle, M.D 

David & Julie Projansky 

Psychotik Illusions Car Club 

Ben Qualey 

Julie Queenan 

Rainbow Credit Union 

Darby Ray &  

  Raymond Clothier 

Dan Reardon &  

  Bernadette Woodcock 

Carla Oswald Reed &  

  Diana Balboni 

Dr. John C. Reed 

Dr. & Mrs. John D. Reeder 

Raymond J. & Mary C.  

  Reisert Foundation 

Shelley Reno 

Rent It Inc./Jim Pittman 

Chuck Rhoades 

James Richter &  

  Laurie O'Higgins 

Brian & Robin Robbins 

Heidi Robinson 

Roopers/Stephen Roop 

Gill & Bonnie Ross 

Roderick & Kim Rovzar 

Susan Rowan 

Robert Rowe 

Florence F. Rowe 

Stephen & Carol Roy 

Mike Roy 

Mary Ruchinskas 

John Ruchinskas 

Elaine & Sandy Runyon 

Sabattus Regional  

  Credit Union 

Wanda SainteGermain 

Elizabeth Samay 

Candace & Dwayne    

  Sanborn 

Schiavi Family Foundation 

Susmi Sengupta 

Lisa Serekian 

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas F. Shields 

Molly & Steve Shukie  

Bonnie Shulman 

Simmons Foundation 

Earle & Susan Simpson 

Rick Smith & Gina Davignon 

Harold Smith 

So. Lewiston Baptist Church 

Spencer-Reed Family 

John & Paula Spruill 

St. Gregory's Church choir 

Betty & John St. Hilaire 

Christopher & Eunice St. John  

St. Mary's Health System 

Vicki Stuart &  

  Phil Carpenter 

Paula Sullivan 

Natalie Summers Capano & 

  Anthony Capano 

Bette Swett-Thibeault 

Wendy & Marc Tardif 

Roger Taylor &  

  Kathleen Carney 

TD Bank Employees and   

  Friends of Tom Stevens 

Sheldon & Denise Tepler 

James Tierney & Liz Strout 

Alan & Cecilia Treworgy 

Tricorp Federal Credit Union 

Dane & Brenda Tripp 

Angelique Tripp 

Mary Turcotte 

United Methodist Church  

  of Auburn 

Greater Portland United Way 

Lee & Stephanie Upton  

John & Linda Ustach 

Denise Vaillancourt &  

  Robert Morin 

Jason Van Buren 

Jenifer Van Deusen 

Varney Agency 

Sarah Vazquez 

Vinodh Vemireddy 

Elaine Verrill 

Richard & Lois Wagner 

Walmart  

Drs. Edward & Candace  

  Walworth 

Julie & Mike Warhola 

Curtis & Judy Webber  

Atlas & Lola Wegman 

Pam Wegman 

Patricia Weidler & Don Fogg 

Dr. Robert Weiss 

Michael Welch 

Richard Whiting 

Mr.& Mrs. Richard Williams 

Ken & Fredda Wolf 

Susan & James Wunderlich 

Luann Yetter &  

 Frank Underkuffler 

Shubin Zhai 

 

Gifts made in 
Memory of: 
Carolyn Bennett 

Gladys Dick 

Ronald Fazio 

Jody Hartley 

Thomas & Susan Mooney 

Merton L. Rowe 

Thomas S. Stevens 

 

Gifts made in 
Honor of: 
All who are struggling 

Darcy & Cody Chen 

Lori Foster 

Jody Pierce Glover 

Ernie Gurney 

Howard & Ida Gurney 

Lois Hefferman 

Susan Lea 

Alice Ruchinskas 

Rachel Spencer-Reed 

Thank You for your support! 
We appreciate each and every gift and  

strive to accurately reflect the wishes of our donors.  

Please notify us of errors or omissions  
by calling 207-795-4077.  


